
August 2015 

 

Dear Colleagues and Friends: 

 
Summer weather has finally arrived and along with that the 2016 Budget Season 

is upon us.  Also right around the corner are Town caucuses and November 

Elections.   Please reach out to your neighboring communities and colleagues in 

support of their needs during this very stressful time of this four year cycle. 

 

Unfortunately, we will probably lose some great friends, veteran clerks,  and clerk-treasurers.  

Just remember, when one door closes another opportunity knocks.  Remain true to yourself, your 

family, your community, and your faith.  Not necessarily in that order. 

 

At the 79th ILMCT Conference retiring clerks and clerk-treasurers were recognized for their years 

of service to the league and their community.   On behalf of the officers of the ILMCT, I would 

like to wish them the best in their future endeavors. 

 

The education committee has met and are developing the 2016 education opportunities at Ball 

State Institute and Academy, the 80th ILMCT Conference in Michigan City, and the fall district 

meetings. 

 

I hope you all can attend the Northern or Southern October District meetings for the valuable in-

formation provided by HR Unlimited and the SBOA in October. 

I would also like to thank Amy Cating for the great year she had as president and a very success-

ful conference in Indianapolis. 

 

Get involved in ILMCT and join a committee. Next year with new colleagues taking office we all 

need to be active in our great organization. 

 

Sincerely 

Vicki L. Kitchen 

2015/2016 ILMCT President 
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Meet ILMCT  Secretary -Treasurer, Terri Buckmaster 

from Walkerton 

  

Departing words from Past President, Amy Cating  
  

 

 

 

IT HAS TRULY BEEN AN  HONOR TO SERVE AS YOUR PRESIDENT THIS 

PAST YEAR.  THE OFFICERS, EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE, DISTRICT DI-

RECTORS, AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS, CO -CHAIRS, AND MEMBERS 

HAVE WORKED TIRELESSLY ON YOUR BEHALF AND I THANK THEM 

FROM THE BOTTOM OF MY HEART.  

 

AS I COMPLETE MY TER M AS CLERK -TREASURER FOR THE TOWN OF 

DANVILLE AND RETIRE IN DECEMBER I LOOK BACK UPON MY 8 YEARS 

IN OFFICE AND KNOW THAT THIS LEAGUE WAS MY SUPPORT AND I 

THANK EACH OF YOU FOR THAT.  I HAVE MADE  SOME WONDERFUL FRIE NDS THROUGH 

THIS AND I AM SO GRATEFUL.  

 

THANK YOU AGAIN FOR THIS GREAT OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE AS YOUR PRESIDENT AND 

THANK YOU, FOR EVERYTHING THAT YOU DO FOR YOUR COMMUNITY AND THE LEAGUE.    

 

CONGRADULATIONS TO THE NEW LEAGUE LEADERSHIP: VICKI, TAMI AND TERRI!   THANK 

YOU FOR YOUR COMMITMENT TO THE ILMCT!   

 

HAVE A FUN FALL.  

Amy Cating 

I have served as Clerk Treasurer for the Town of Walkerton since November 2007.  Before 

being appointed as Clerk Treasurer I worked as a Deputy Clerk for eight years. I have been 

involved in the community since 1995 with my husband and I owning a local business. I 

served on the Walkerton Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors for five years, serving 

as President and Secretary Treasure.  I received my MMC in May of 2014. I have served 

on several committees for ILMCT including the Education Committee and the Executive 

Committee. 

I am a hometown girl graduating from John Glenn  High School  in 1979. My husband Phil 

and I just celebrated our twenty fifth wedding anniversary. We have three children and 

eleven grandchildren.  I enjoy spending time with my family, reading and golfing. 

I am honored to serve the League as Secretary-Treasurer. 
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              Ask Todd                                                                                            

________________________ 

 Q  Can a non-attorney who is on the fall ballot for city/town court judge serve if elected? 

 

  A .    :  Public Law 173 ï House Enrolled Act 1110 amends IC 3-8-1-1.5 and requires the judge of a city 

or town court be an attorney in good standing admitted to practice law in Indiana.  It allows a currently serv-

ing city or town court judge who is not an attorney to continue to serve as a judge until he/she leaves of-

fice.  However, situations have arisen in a few communities where a non-attorney candidate won the primary 

last May and is the only candidate on the fall election for judge.  Questions have been asked regarding 

whether the non-attorney on the fall ballot can be elected and serve as a judge. 

             

The State Board of Accounts posed this question to the Election Division of the Indiana Secretary of Stateôs 

office for guidance.  The Co-Director of the Election Division responded a non-attorney would be prohibited 

from being elected and serving as judge.  The response is as follows: 

 

ñHouse Enrolled Act 1110, SECTIONS 1, 3, 3, 16, and 17 took effect July 1, 2015.  The pertinent parts of 

this law provide that a candidate for city or town court judge not currently holding that office must be an 

attorney admitted to practice law in Indiana.  Although certain incumbent officeholders are 

ñgrandfatheredò, meaning that they are not subject to the requirement that a candidate for the office of city 

judge or town court judge must be an attorney, there is no such ñgrandfatheringò provision for non-

incumbent individuals who filed as candidates for these judgeships before the effective date of the require-

ment (July 1). 

 

As a result, such a candidate ceased to be qualified as of July 1 under this law. The candidate may file a no-

tice of withdrawal (CAN-46, attached) with the county circuit court clerk, or if the candidate does not 

choose to do so, the candidate (if elected) may be challenged after the November election in a contest law-

suit under IC 3-12-8), or through some other judicial procedure.ò 

Please consult with your city/town attorney and the Election Division of the Indiana Secretary of Stateôs of-

fice if you have questions. 
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Will Durant stated:  ñEducation is a progressive discovery of our own 

ignorance.ò  I love that statement. 

Every time you attend an education session related to the duties of the 

Clerks and Clerk-Treasurers you learn something that will help you in the 

future. It might not have been something that is related to the subject mat-

ter presented in class, but none the less, you have learned. Youôve met 

someone with similar issues and how they faced and solved the problem.  You have heard 

from professionals about the laws that govern what and how the Clerks and Clerk-Treasurers are to do their 

work. 

Without guidance, education, discussions and networking we are all ignorant of what our office demands of us. 

Donôt let the education opportunities pass you by. Attend some classes, engage in discussions and compare situa-

tions. The information is priceless. 

ñIf you think education is expensive, try ignorance.ò Andy McIntyre 

The Fall District Meetings are right around the corner. Please mark your calendar for the education day and the 

State Called meeting during those education opportunities. 

 

 Joey Lynch     EDUCATION NOTES Beth Neff 

Education Co-Chair           Education Co-Chair 
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IIMC Annual Conference in Hartford Connecticut  
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